BUSBY PARENT COUNCIL MEETING

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD AT WILLIAMWOOD HIGH SCHOOL ON

TUESDAY 30th SEPTEMBER 2014
______________________________________________________________

	Attendees:
	Stuart Nicklin (SN)
	Chairperson

	
	Atul Sabharwal (AS)
	Vice Chairperson

	
	Robert Allan (RA)
	Secretary

	
	Neil Morrison (NM)
	Treasurer

	
	Sharon Hunter (SH)

Richard Hardy (RH)
	Head Teacher

Deputy Head Teacher

	
	Julie Oswald (JO)
	Principal Teacher

	
	Ray Viola (RV)
	Teacher

	
	Sandra Curran (SC)
	Teacher

	
	Lesley Green (LG)
	Committee Member

	
	Tina McLennan (TM)
	Parent

	
	Derek Clark (DC)
	Parent

	
	Michelle Sweeney (MS)
	Parent


	Apologies:
	Ishay Carmon
	Parent

	
	Mandy Meechan
	Committee Member

	
	Tracey Rowan
	Committee Member

	
	Mia Thomson
	Parent

	
	Paulina Trevena
	Committee Member

	
	Carol Howieson
	Parent/Website Coodinator


	Item
	Minutes


	Action

	1.
	Welcome and Introductions


	

	
	SN opened the meeting and welcomed all attending. As there were quite a few new faces an introduction of all attending was made.

	

	2.
	Apologies


	

	
	As noted above


	

	3.
	Minutes of last meeting

	

	
	Minutes of the previous meeting and AGM were accepted. JO asked that the AGM minutes be amend as she was in attendance not Lorna Aitken. The minutes of the last PC meeting were also accepted. Motion for acceptance was made by NM and by AS.

 
	RA

	4.
	Events

	

	
	Upcoming events are the Halloween Disco. SH indicated that the school let would not be available the week of the 27th November. An alternative date to be looked at for the following week.

It was proposed that the Christmas Fayre be moved to a Saturday to see if it was better attended. The date of the 6th would be most suitable at the usual time of 2-4pm. Further planning meeting to be held to organise and discuss the day.
Other possible future events would be a Burns Night and a Quiz Night, again further discussion to take place regarding these.
The decision was taken not to host a Christmas Ladies Night as there is one organised already to support a local dance studio.


	Committee

Committee

	5.
	Treasurer’s review of 2013/2014 accounts

	

	
	A copy of the account was issued by NM.
Current balance stands at £3,100.82 allowing for known costs to date.
NM also produced Expense Analysis. This indicates that the best return is generated from the Christmas Fayre. Is also showed that the Summer Fayre no longer produces a great return for the amount of work.

To allow a sufficient working capital it was agreed that a balance of £4k should try to be maintained. This will provide suitable cover for event expenditure prior to the income return.
Summer Fayre will be reviewed with a view to simplify, cutting expenditure, promoting lower cost activities and get parents more involved. Further discussion will be held to formulate a plan of action. 
	Committee


	6.
	Charity Status

	

	
	On further investigation the accounts need to be audited by a person the Parents Council view to be competent. TM volunteered to ask her mother who has accounts and book keeping experience.


	TM


	7.
	Playing Field – Update

	

	
	There is no further update at this time. Minute to be let on agenda for future discussion.
	

	8.
	Head Teachers Report

	

	
	SH handed the floor over to SC who gave a presentation on the how the school have been awarded the Primary Science Quality Mark – Gold Award. Busby Primary is the first school in East Renfrewshire to achieve this and 1 of only 2 schools in Scotland.
SC demonstrated how the work done by the school and pupils meet the criteria and the programme and support of the learning.

The involvement of parents and the financial support provide the PC also contributed greatly to the achievement. On behalf of the school and the pupils SC wished to thank everyone who contributed.
SH gave and update of the school activities

Book Festival was better this year and all the pupils enjoyed it. Feedback from teachers was positive and it was view that this is an annual event and the plan is to continue with this.

P7 trip changed to Lockerbie Manor this year. Busby were the first ERC school to visit. Feedback from pupils was it was a huge success. Teachers were also of the same opinion.
P7 Pupil Leadership. Mr John Curran has delivered workshops on leadership which has helped develop the pupils understand of roles and responsibilities. SH hopes to expand this programme and would welcome input or involvement the parents can give. 

TM asked if the leadership programme could be introduced possibly at the end of P6. The benefit would be in when they progress to P7 and choosing their leadership roles.

The Commonwealth Legacy will continue with a Judo Demonstration by Bronze Medallist, Ailsa Wyllie.  Date has not been finalised but anticipated to be some time in October.
Masterclasses have received support from parents. P7 will be attending Glasgow City College for 5 sessions. Week 6 will see assessment at the school and week 7 will be the Busby Bakeoff with 3 judges.


	

	9.
	Question for the School


	

	
	P7 Leadership

Q. Some parents were not happy that some of the pupils were given positions they never applied for. They felt that the roles were filled for the sake of ticking boxes and roles created so no one didn't get something. 

Not everyone is a leader and leadership is something you should volunteer for, not be given. If you have no interest in leading something you will not be the best candidate for the role. 

  

They appreciate that pupil must learn about leadership and responsibility, but felt this this is already done through class roles like line leaders, register, passport points, lunch baskets, etc. 

  

Would it be better to let the pupils who want to take on roles put their names forward and save creating more roles as the school and classes get bigger. 

  
A. The school like all pupils to be involved with the leadership programme. The focus is not on becoming leaders but learning about how leadership works. Better understanding of roles and responsibility is also learned.
With all roles available there were favoured ones which received more applications for the position. Where possible pupils were given their choice or voted in to the positions, however it was not possible to place all children with their choice. They were given positions which the staff thought they would be good at, this was based on information from their presentations and advice/consultation with the teachers.
SH agreed it may be possible to look at introducing the leadership programme at the end of P6

Composite Classes

Q. A group of parents raised some concerns: 

Composite classes - can the PC revisit composite classes and look at the school policy as was previously discussed and implemented in 2010/2011.  3 main points to consider: 
P1 & P7 important transition times - can these be avoided / look at make-up of classes. Concerns regarding this year’s P6/7 class for P7 pupils. 
Probationary teachers with composite classes 
Transparency to parents - more info earlier would maybe help to avoid concerns if parents feel they are well informed.

A. Unfortunately pupil numbers are dictated by ERC. The school would like to have more support staff to allow classes to stay as one but this is impossible due to budgets.
They school also cannot notify parents in advance of the teachers they are allocating to classes, as they only get notification of what teachers they will have the day they notify the pupils and parents of the next years classes.

Probationary teachers may teach composite classes but are supported as with any other class. Is should be noted that teaching a composite is no more difficult than teaching a standard class. 
The school look at communication more with parents on composites. The previous P4/5 composite class worked well but as this was the first implemented it is possible more information was given to reassure parents. SH would like to remind parents she has the Friday morning drop-in if any parents would like to discuss school matters or has any concerns.


	

	10.
	AOCB


	

	
	MS has volunteered her services to help identify potential areas of funding and grants that could be awarded. PC and the school welcome the help and support. It was agreed that if any applications has to be made on behalf of the PC, the Committee should be contacted to allow procedure to be followed and a vote taken. Applications can have time constraints and if a vote has to be taken outwith the PC meetings this will be conducted by email recorded at the next meeting.
RV made a request for gardening equipment for the masterclass he is running this year. Motion for acceptance was made by SN and seconded by NM. RA agreed to organise purchase of equipment.
Discussion was held on how to get more information out to parents. PC email list is limited, SH has said we can forward information to Linda McCrae who distribute to parents through the school email system. Is was also agreed to get the agenda for the meetings out soon to give better notice to parents. This may not be possible for the next meeting due to the Christmas break.


	RA

	11.
	Next Meeting


	

	
	Next Parent Council meeting is at 6.45pm on Wednesday 14th January 2015 at Williamwood High School.


	


